[image: image1.png]FOIANnet
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Steering Committee Meeting 31 January 2011

Present: Toby, Andrea, Eduardo, Shushan, Gergana and Lydia
1. The minutes from the previous meeting were formally approved.
2. A new membership approval process was discussed and agreed: 
· The membership of new organisations will be decided on a quarterly basis. 
· Member organisations will be approved provided that at least three members of the Steering Committee approve the application within the (quarterly) time frame, as long as there are no objections. In case of objections, the matter will be subject to further discussion among the SC.
· When applications for membership of organisations are received by the coordinator they will be forwarded directly to the steering committee.

The first date on which outstanding new member organisation applications will be decided upon will be the 15th March. The programme for approval of members will be published on the FOIAnet website.  
3. Report-back from Committees
The steering committee heard back from the two committees that were formed in the meeting of 13th September 2010.
Fundraising Committee
Toby reported on the fundraising meeting that took place in Thailand in November 2010 in which the three members of the fundraising committee were present (Toby, Andrea and Lydia). Toby asked for comments on the notes taken from the meeting that he had circulated among the group. The notes had concluded that the priority was to maintain funding for the basic functioning of the network (including funding for coordinator time and website). The notes also presented three ideas for which the network could potentially seek funding: the first was to improve on knowledge sharing or knowledge products between FOIAnet and other networks; secondly to fund a face to face meeting of the FOIAnet itself and/or Steering Committee; and thirdly to work on advocacy initiatives around the UNCAC review mechanism. 

Feedback from the SC arrived at a general consensus that covering running costs was the current priority. All the other ideas were also welcomed and it was deferred back to the fundraising committee to come back with a more concrete proposal. 
Other points noted on this issue were:

- Shusahan suggested approaching local donors to provide support for a face-to-face meeting, such as the meetings of the Info Commissioners.

- Gergana suggested, in relation to the third idea, that advocacy work might be better done by national coalitions than by FOIAnet, and this received some support.
Communications  
Andrea reports on the discussions from the communications committee which had taken place via e-mail. She reported that the main question being discussed was the role of the website but that this was being discussed by stepping back a bit and considering some key questions about the network and the website. 
Lydia reported that she had been part of two exchanges regarding the website, firstly regarding immediate changes discussed by the steering committee in September and secondly regarding the overall strategy for the website with the communications commission. She reported that she had made the changes to the website agreed in September and that she was implementing the other changes (including posting the minutes) agreed in Nov. She had not been putting up news stories because she was waiting for conclusions from the Communications committee. She proposed to merge the two discussions about updates and communications and asked if the committee would prefer her to be putting up news stories now. 

The committee confirmed that news stories should not be added to the website until the communications committee came to some conclusions. They agreed to merging the issues on updates and strategy.

The SC asked the communications committee to report back to the SC with a concrete proposal.

4. AOB

· Gergana announced that there would be a meeting on Freedom of Information legislation in Sofia in April

5. Next Meeting

The next meeting will be scheduled for the end of April.

Minutes written by Lydia and reviewed by the committee.
